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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL

              At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston   

              on Tuesday 9th June 2015.  
Present  

                                
Cllr. R. Maycock


Chairman          
                                  
Cllr. H. Boot-Handford       
Cllr. S. Munn  

                                   
Cllr. P. Dennis


Cllr. R. Piper
42.  Apologies.
          Apologies were received from Cllr. Leithall due to holiday.                                                                                                                
43. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman, no decisions can be made on any 

      of these items.
1. Cllr. Dennis- The footpath between Pilgrim Drive Car Park and Bedford Street. There is a blind gentleman who walks that path and is finding it difficult as there are overgrown hedges. The Clerk explained that there are a lot of footpaths from estates and it seems no one is responsible for them. Cllr. Dennis to speak with the owner of the property and ask them if they would kindly trim the offending growth back.
44.  Matters arising from the minutes of the meeting held on 14th April, to deal with matters 

       arising.
1. Minute 1866- The Clerk has spoken to PCSO Greenwood but no one has come 



forward with any information on the arsonist.
2. Minute 1867(1821) - The Clerk read a letter from Mrs Kent re the compost toilet on the Recreation Field Bere Ferrers. - “They now have all the funds in place and are hoping to lodge the planning application shortly. As soon as they have planning permission they would like to place the order, but they still need to be able to reclaim the VAT through Council if possible”. 

Discussions took place. The Clerk explained we cannot claim back VAT on purchases made by other people. A suggestion was that they approach a business person at Bere Ferrers to see if they would obtain it for them.

3. Minute 1867(1822) - Water pipe at the Cemetery. The Clerk has received the estimate from Chammings Ltd who intends to use existing pipe as a sleeve for the new pipe up to the new position for the tap at a cost of £1,164+VAT.
The Clerk enquired with Nigel Toll but he would not undertake this work, but suggested contacting West Country Utilities. The Clerk to obtain a second estimate for Full Council.

The Clerk read the following email from Mrs Wager. - “With the recent problems with the water supply in the Cemetery which went on for so long, would it be possible for a rain water barrel to be located somewhere adjacent to the machinery shed? People visiting graves who didn’t know the tap wasn’t working had no means of filling flower containers. Not all visitors to the Cemetery live locally so the lack of water was a nuisance for them and a backup supply could be helpful in the event of any future problems.”

Discussions took place, it was agreed to ask the workman to investigate the position of the guttering to be able to fix up a rain water barrel.

4. Minute 1872- Benches- Cllr. Boot-Handford has been approached by two parishioners about the seat in the Parish Hall Play Area which is being continuously vandalised. Clerk to investigate ideas for a new bench.

45.  Financial Statements.

The Clerk emailed the Recreation and Cemetery financial sheets to all committee members.

Recreation Financial Sheet

The only glaring item is a minus figure after just 2 months on hedge trimming. Clerk to investigate.

Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed acceptance of the Recreation Finance Sheet, seconded by Cllr. Piper.

Cemetery Finance Sheet.

The Clerk explained that the end of year’s finance sheet was incorrect as it should have read a carry forward figure of £904-86.

Cllr. Dennis proposed acceptance of the Cemetery finance sheet, seconded by Cllr. Munn.

46. Report on Sub-Committee Progress.

Cllr. Boot-Handford- unfortunately progress has come to a full stop at the moment. We asked Steve Rickhard for his advice, he felt there should be a tick list and offered to draw one up but as yet this has not come to pass. Cllr. Boot-Handford could not at the moment see a Community Interest Group coming forward.

47. Inspection sheet for Bere Ferrers Play Area and upgrade contents list on Bail 
      Agreement.

The Assistant Clerk had drawn up an inspection sheet for Cllr. Munn and emailed it to her.

Cllr. Leithall is dealing with the Bailment Agreement so defer to next meeting.

48. Surfaces in Sarah Park and The Down Play Areas.

Cllr. Boot-Handford offered to prepare the grant forms for obtaining a grant from The National Lottery to upgrade the safety surfaces in both parks.

Discussions took place; it was decided to refer it to the next Open Spaces as more information is required.

49. To discuss Grass Cutting Problems.

The Clerk informed committee that there have been problems with the shared mower. The drive belt on the deck broke when being used by our workman, this required new belts and pulley. 
Horrabridge picked it up on June 5th; it broke down again, belt put on the wrong way, returned to Woodhouse Garden Machinery.  The grass at the Recreation Field The Down was not finished and we will not be having the mower back until 15th June. The mower will have been away for three weeks, the grass is in need of an urgent cut. The Clerk contacted 
Paul Willmott who has quoted £48 to cut The Down Recreation Field. Discussions took place and it was agreed that Paul Willmott be asked to do a one off cut of the Recreation Field The Down.
We are having problems with the schedule as Horrabridge have the mower for 2 weeks (their  workman only works Mon & Friday) we only get it for 1 week so the grass has to be cut no matter what the weather and if wet this will put a strain on the mower. 
Cllr. Boot-Handford wonders if it’s time to walk away from the shared contract as this could be throwing good money after bad. It was agreed we need a meeting with Horrabridge.

50. Cemetery Review of ongoing future development.

The Clerk produced the plans for the entire layout of the Cemetery roads including the dog exercise field.

51. Routine Safety Inspection for the Parish Recreation and Play Parks.
Cllr. Boot-Handford inspected Bere Alston Play Parks; there are numerous faded signs on the fencing at Sarah Park, Clerk to arrange removal. The Clerk informed committee that the walk rope has been turned over.

Cllr. Boot-Handford reported the cargo net covering wearing badly also the wobble board was removed and not replaced in The Down Recreation Field. Could we see if we could get a group of young mums to form a community young mums’ group to try and fundraise for repair of these items. Cllr. Boot-Handford will contact the groups.

52. Monthly Inspection of Allotments Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers.

Cllr. Munn inspected Bere Ferrers park, all seems ok.

Cllr. Munn also inspected Bere Ferrers Allotments. There are some not being used and one in particular is overgrown. Clerk has had a letter from Mr. Endean explaining that “Council is no doubt aware that like the Local Authority I like to leave my allotment as a wild area until the end of April/May. Unfortunately I have a problem this year, my right knee is causing me a problem and I cannot stand without discomfort even when using a walking stick. I have an appointment to see my consultant, in the meantime I am trying to get a contractor to strim the plot for me. I am sorry if at the moment it looks a mess but hope to soon have it looking better.”
The Clerk explained to committee that there have been problems at Bere Ferrers with
allotment holders swapping plots without informing the office.

Cllr. Maycock inspected Bere Alston Allotments; there are 5 overgrown and 1 which is only being half used. There is an improvement this year and the rest are being worked.
53. Correspondence. 
1) Mr White- On behalf of Bere Ferrers Villagers Group I would like to thank you for increasing your donation towards the Zip Wire repair.
2) Outdoor Play S.W. - Does your Play Area need an overhaul. We offer an extensive range of new play equipment.

All types of safety surfacing. We will even repair existing equipment and surfacing.

Clerk to contact and seek quote.
3) TAP Funding- Cllr. Lamb confirmed that we have a TAP Fund award of £1990 between Gulworthy and ourselves to cover various lengthman’s jobs. This has to be spent by March 2016. There is a different procedure for obtaining funding, we have to pay the bill for work undertaken then present the paid bill to TAP for reimbursing. 
4) A job requiring work is the Bere Alston sign on the Bere Ferrers road as this has not been strimmed.
How do we move on with this?

54. Proposals from committee for agenda items for next month.

1) Benches costing for replacement.

2) Play park surfacing grant application.

3) Bere Ferrers Allotment allocations.

4) Bailment agreement review.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 9-15pm.
Signed this 30th of June 2015.     
Chairman…………………………….

